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Department of Education
REGION 11T - CENTRAL LUZON
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE - SCIENCE CITY OF MUNOZ

June 29, 2022

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 346G , s. 2022

280 EXTENSION OF THE TEACHER-ADVISER TRAINING COURSE AND
STUDENT LEADER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM

To:  All Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Teacher-advisers
All Elementary and Secondary Student Leaders (SPG, SSG, YES-O AND
BKD)
All others concerned

1. Pursuant to a Memorandum issued by the Office of the Secretary dated June
28, 2022, entitled “2nd Extension of the Teacher-Adviser Training Course (TATC)
and Student Leader Development Program (SLDP)”, the Schools Division Office
through the Division Youth Formation Coordinator hereby informs all teacher-
advisers and student leaders that TATC and SLDP access will commence on July
4, 2022, and will be extended until July 31, 2022, to provide ample time to
complete the training program/course.

2. In line with this, all Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads are
directed to ensure that all Teacher-Advisers and Student Leaders (SPG, SSG, YES-
O and BKD) will take the course/program.

3. To monitor compliance of all concerned, teacher-advisers shall upload a copy
of certificate of completion to this google drive:
https.//drive.google.com/drive/folders/ 1nkStTWQehVe23kLW3D sZeJU-
mtpkSzfPusp=sharing

4, Wide dissemination and compliance of this memorandum is highly desired.
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DANTE G. PARUNGAO, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent
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OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

MEMORANDUM

To: Regicnal Directors and BARMM Education Minister
Schools Division Superintendents
Youth Formation Coordinators
Regional and Division Project Development Officers
Private and Public-School Heads
All Other Concerned

%

From: JU;:? %ALER{AN C. PICIO IV

Assistant Secretary
Youth Affairs and Special Concerns

Subject: 280 EXTENSION OF THE TEACHER-ADVISER TRAINING
COURSE (TATC} AND STUDENT LEADER DEVELOPMENT
PROGRAM (SLDP}

Date: June 28, 2022

This is with reference to the recently conducted Teacher-Adviser Training Course
(TATC) and Student Leader Development Program {SLDP} via DepEd Learning
Management System {DLMS)} which was extended until June 30, 2022.

Last June 21, 2022, the Information, Communication and Technology Service (ICTS)
informed the Youth Formation Division (YFD] that the DepEd Learning Management
System (DLMS) had undergone a system fix that affected the set- up and accessibility

of the training courses.

In this regard, the Office of the Assistant Secretary for Youth Affairs and Special
Concerns (OASYASC] through the YFD, would like to inform all teacher-advisers and
student leaders that the access to the TATC and SLDP will commence on July 04,
2022, and will be extended until July 31, 2022 to provide the participants ample
time to complete the training program.

For more information, questions, and concerns on this matter, please contact Mr.
Rovin James Canja, OIC-Chief of YFD, at {02} 8 637 9814 or email at
blss.vid@deped.gov.ph {ce: Ms. Clare Michelle L Paclibar at

clare.paclibarmdeped.gov.ph).

For immediate dissemination and compliance.




